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 Dear Trinitarians 
Life has changed over the last few months in many 

ways.  During this unprecedented time our 

community really has pulled together and we have 

achieved a significant amount.  We are really 

grateful for the support from the community and 

are really appreciative of all the thanks given back 

to us for the work we have done.  It really has been 

a team effort, and yes there has been some ups 

and downs along the way, but I am extremely 

grateful and proud of the Trinity family.  The pupils 

positive attitude, the continual support and talent 

of our parents and the relentless planning and 

drive from the staff have held us all together.  Just 

to name but a few of our achievements: 

 Pupils developed more independent 
skills and continued to progress at home 
– a full home learning package was 
created and adapted due to feedback 

 Parents fully supported their children in 
their learning at home whilst working and 
doing all the other things parents have to 
do… 

 The school managed to contact all our 
families throughout this period, with 
regular contact reaching out to support 
our whole community 

 Teachers have developed their teaching 
practice trialling out new strategies to 
engage pupils and families at home 

 Staff have worked hard to plan for 
welcoming more pupils back at school – 
we are the only school across the whole 
borough that enabled all primary pupils 
to return for some face-to-face learning 
before the summer holiday.  We were 
also the only school to offer 4 weeks of 
face-to-face learning for our year 10 
pupils across the borough. 

 Our staff have planned fully for the return 
of all pupils come September – so that 
the building and the curriculum is fully 
ready for learning at the start of 
September. 

 

 

 

 

My list is not exhaustive, we have achieved so 

much.  At the end of the school year we are saying 

goodbye to 2 members of staff.  Ms Kyriakides is 

leaving us and going on an adventure of her 

own.  We really will miss her amazing positivity, 

dedication, drive for improvement and love for our 

whole community.  Mr Omar is also leaving us and 

will be missed by staff and pupils for his passion and 

drive with so many different languages.  We wish 

them both well in their future plans.  This year we 

therefore have just under 2% staff turnover, when 

the average is 15%.  The staff at Trinity are an 

amazing bunch of people, dedicated to continue to 

develop and enhance the learning journey of all our 

pupils. 

This week a series of letters have been posted out to 

all families informing them of the start of September 

arrangements.  Each year group is a different bubble 

so will have slightly different information – so this 

letter is extremely important.  We have put all the 

letters on our website in case you need it – but 

please do ask if you need anything clarified.  It is 

important that you read these with your son / 

daughter so that they understand the expectations 

for when they arrive.  The new year R and 7 pupils 

will be coming in on the Thursday and Friday, 3rd and 

4th of September, for induction.  All pupils will then 

return on Monday 7th of September – please look at 

the letters for the exact time window you need to 

arrive in and which entrance you need to arrive at. 

Part of a schools continuous journey is to say 
goodbye to some pupils and welcome others into 
our school. We had a wonderful celebration event for 
our year 6 pupils this week. A huge thank you to 
PAFT for helping organise this. The majority will still 
be with us in September, but leaving Primary is still 
an important milestone. For those moving onto 
pastures new our doors are always open and we 
would love you to stay in touch. Our year 11 pupils 
will be back in August to collect their results and we 
will be running a celebration breakfast for them on 
this day. We will also do more celebrations when we 
can. Once a member of the Trinity family always a 
member. Come September we will be welcoming 
pupils to our reception and year 7 classes - Our 
family continues to grow.  
 
It has been a stressful time for the whole 
community.  Please take some time out over the 
summer period to unwind and enjoy time as a family 
together.  Make many memories, laugh loads and 
have fun.  I look forward to seeing everyone in 
September.  Stay safe and strong 
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PRIMARY PHASE 

 

  

Dear Trinity families, 

We have reached the end of an extraordinary academic year. No one could have predicted the challenges that 

2020 would bring. We are really proud to have done the very best for our pupils as a whole community – as 

parents, teachers and as leaders. The fact that we were able to welcome back all year groups to school took 

immense hard work but shows how much we value our pupils’ well-being and education.  

We have placed a few pictures of our special Year 6 Leavers’ worship, where we formally congratulated the pupils 

on beginning the transition to the next phase of their learning journey. A big thank you to PAFT for contributing 

the great Trinity scarves, which all pupils received. We wish all of our Year 6 pupils the very best.  

We will be sending an email to all parents with information on September opening. The information will also be on 

the website. There are changes to pick up and drop off times and information on how we are ensuring pupils 

remain safe so please make sure you read the information thoroughly.   

Keep reading with your child, giving them your time and loving them. 

I wish you the very best of summers, full of rest and fun, ready for learning in September. 

  

Head of School, Primary Phase  
Trinity all Through School    
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All Trinitarians 

As we reflect on this school year I think we can safely say that the events that transpired were wholly unexpected and 
there were many twists and turns. 2019/20 was always due to be a significant year for Trinity as it was the year the 
school finally joined up with children from year Reception to Year 11. When the Primary phase opened 7 years ago, 
it contained 60 very small children about to start their Trinity journey. It is now full and bustling and we are delighted 
that over 75% of those children now in year 6 will be transitioning to Trinity Secondary to start the next part of their 
educational journey. As Governors we wish all these children and those going on to pastures new the best of luck in 
the future. 

 The school year started normally with lots of progress in learning led by our amazing SLT who have worked incredibly 
hard this year to build and embed an all through curriculum. Corona virus certainly threw us a curve ball which made 
us have to adapt quickly and smartly. I would like to thank Mr Lucas and his whole staff not only for their hard work 
and extraordinary endeavours to get home learning set up and operational so quickly, but also for their pastoral care 
of all children, especially those of our amazing key workers, whose parents are working on the front line. We all owe 
a debt of gratitude to the key workers who worked throughout the pandemic and to the school which has remained 
open throughout to support them. 

 The Governing Board would like to thank Mr Lucas and his whole staff for making it possible for as many children to 
return to school as possible. At the primary this was offered to all the children on a part time basis, which was an 
amazing feat as most schools could only support a few years return. It has been wonderful to hear the news of each 
new year group being welcomed back.  We also want to wish our incredible Year 11s a very fond farewell and hope 
that they will all be awarded the grades they deserve and have worked so hard for. We wish them every success in 
their future destinations. We look forward to seeing what they all achieve next. We are so sorry that our year 6's and 
11's haven't had the usual celebratory send offs, but they will always be remembered as extremely resilient young 
people.  

The Governing Board has been involved in all the plans made for the return to school and continues to meet regularly. 
We are monitoring the return of each year group and reviewing the risks the school has to mitigate to ensure the safe 
return of children into the building., Throughout the pandemic, Mr Lucas has done detailed logistical planning to ensure 
the safety of all children and staff. Having just read the extremely detailed September plan for welcoming all years 
back to school on a full time basis, I want to thank Mr Lucas for all the time he has spent on this. We would also like 
to say a big thank you to the site premises teams for all their hard work and commitment in making the school a safe 
place for everyone.   

In addition to the Covid 19 planning, the Governors and school have decided that rightful attention regarding recent 
events and the Black Lives Matter movement needs to be examined within our school community. Our ethos has 
always been welcoming and respectful to all, however there is always more work that can be done. To that end we 
have quickly begun to form a working group to explore the many issues specifically facing people of colour. We will 
be ensuring that our curriculum, ethos and environment is focused where it needs to be. This group has already met 
and will continue to do so next academic year to retain focus on what will always be an area where we have to be 
mindful.  

I close by again thanking David for his tireless work during the whole year, but especially throughout the last few 
months. The Governing body wish all the staff, children and families a lovely, relaxing summer break and we look 
forward to seeing Mr Lucas and all his fantastic staff back again in September. 

 

 

Moira Cuthbert 
Chair of Governors 
Trinity Church of England School  
 

 

MESSAGE FROM TRINITY’S  

CHAIR OF GOVERNORS 

Moira Cuthbert GOVERNORS  

OF  

TRINITY 

 

 

 

Moira Cuthbert 

Adeola Fatiregun 

Bridget Shepherd 

Gail Exon 

Hilary Leevers 

Lindsay Miles 

Lucy Alderson 

Mark O’Brien 

Michael Thompson 

Rachel Allard 

Sam Carew 

Hayley Atwere 

Meera Robbins 
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This week as we finish our theme of being open minded we looked at compassion and some of our pupil faith team made compassion hearts (for full 

details on how to make yours click on this link - https://www.churchofengland.org/faith-action/faith-home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-primary-

schools-episode-10-compassion). Christians believe the Bible teaches that God is a God of compassion. God feels the suffering of people. God’s 

compassion is expressed in his mercy, his kindness, patience, grace, forgiveness and love. Many Christians believe they are called to be a compassionate 

people. This compassion encompasses both a gut level feeling of sympathy and conviction as well as positive action taken on our part to relieve the 

suffering we observe. In the Feeding of the 5000 (Read John 6 5-13) we hear how Jesus had compassion for the large crowd and healed the sick. Think 

of a time in your life when you helped others? Or you stood up for others who were suffering? As we begin the summer holidays think about what actions 

might demonstrate compassion to others today…. Tomorrow…. This week? 

 
God of compassion, 

Be close to those who are ill, afraid or in isolation. 
In their loneliness, be their consolation; In their anxiety, be their hope; In their 

darkness, be their light; 
Through him who suffered alone on the cross, but reigns with you in glory, 

Jesus Christ our Lord. Amen 

Have a restful break, keep safe and we will see you in September. 

God bless, Miss Alder  

 

CHAPLAIN’S CORNER By Miss S Alder 

What a year it has been, it has been a very exciting year for Chaplaincy at Trinity. We have achieved so much from trips, our active pupil faith teams 
across both sites and our brilliant speakers who have delivered thoroughly engaging worships. We have had some lovely Eucharist’s with our worship 
band and have raised money for several charities including the Alzheimer’s society, not to mention the vast array of food that we have collected 
across both sites for the AFRIL food bank. I would like to take this time to say thank you to you, our Trinity families for supporting the development 
and growth of chaplaincy at Trinity and particularly for those who have supported out virtual faith teams and food bank over the last few weeks and 
months. 

This year we have reflected on each of our Trinity characteristics and how those characteristics help us to truly ‘live life in all its fullness’ John 10:10. 
Over the weekend and the summer break take a moment to read the questions below and reflect how you have as a Trinity family have lived life in all 
its fullness and glory. 

 

https://www.churchofengland.org/faith-action/faith-home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-primary-schools-episode-10-compassion
https://www.churchofengland.org/faith-action/faith-home/faith-home-videos/collective-worship-primary-schools-episode-10-compassion
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All Parents 

Lewisham Foodbank have informed us that 

parents are eligible for foodbank support from 

them if they are in a financial crisis such that they 

can’t afford essentials like food.  The crisis could 

be caused by increasing costs of having children 

at home, loss of income, reduced income, 

benefits delays and so on.   

They primarily provide short-term support and try 

to make sure that people are linked with agencies 

that can support them out of crisis. They 

understand that the Covid crisis has been 

particularly tough on families and that the drain on 

resources increases as time goes on. 

They realise that schools have a holiday coming 

up soon and may be wondering how vulnerable 

families will be able to get foodbank referrals over 

the summer.  They have a new national foodbank 

referral line run by Citizens Advice in partnership 

with Trussell Trust.  As well as making foodbank 

referrals, the staff on the line will also be able to 

discuss your financial situation and signpost to 

any agencies that could help with issues such as 

benefits and managing debt.   

Their number is 0808 208 2138. 

If you are struggling to afford food and fuel 

because of the Covid  crisis please apply for a 

new Lewisham Council Covid Hardship Fund – 

click on link for more information 

https://lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/benefits/

get-financial-help-if-you-are-struggling-due-

to-covid19 

Finally you may be aware that during this crisis, 

Mutual Aid groups have been providing support to 

vulnerable people in the community.  There is a 

significant group of people in the network who are 

willing and ken to support vulnerable families 

during the holiday period, recognizing that there 

may be less support available through schools.  

They are offering to deliver food parcels/breakfast 

food if schools need that service and to make 

packed lunches for children in schools  or 

community buildings.  They are very flexible and 

will try to source funding if needed.   
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Trinity 

Transition  

Day  

 

Weds 

15 th July  

2020 

On Wednesday morning we welcomed the 

Trinity Primary Year 6 pupils to Trinity 

Secondary for a transition morning. 

The students were keen and excited and 

had a tour of the secondary school, found 

out where they are to be based in 

September, completed some activitiesand 

were treated to ice creams.  They were 

even presented with their new school ties. 

We wouldlike to take this opportunity to 

congratulate our new Outstanding 

Trinitarian Buddies who will be invaluable 

in September.  It will be their job (along 

with the other Year 6 Trinitarians) to make 

our students coming from other primary 

schools feel welcome as they join the 

Trinity family.  

 

Harun Martin, 

Mekhi Prince Peart, 

Ilze Taylor, 

Antonino Stinca, 

Nicole Moldovanu, 

Amelia Webster 

Cassius Atwere 

Joshua Thomas-Akintewe 

Connor Alderson 

Caleb Goodman 

Tyreek Henry, 

Callum Fraser Stewart, 

JJ Barnes, 

Oliver Bardega, 

Kenzie Levy. 
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We look forward  

to welcoming  

you to  

Trinity 

Secondary  

on  

Thursday 3rd September  

2020 
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“Every pupil in the secondary phase has a summer challenge pack being posted to them which is also available on WeDuc and 

the Website.  There is a wonderful variety of enjoyable activities to complete on here, from listening to a podcast, virtually 

visiting a gallery or museum or reading some information linked to an area of study. Please do make sure that you check these 

out over the summer holidays – you will learn so much without even realising it!” 

 

Trinity SUMMER CHALLENGE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUMMER CHALLENGES FOR EACH YEAR GROUP 

 

 https://www.trinitylewisham.org/page/?title=SUMMER+CHALLENGE+BOOKLETS&pid=305 

https://www.trinitylewisham.org/page/?title=SUMMER+CHALLENGE+BOOKLETS&pid=305
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Food Tech wi th  Mrs B lunden  

 

I would like to say well done to ALL the students 

who cooked and baked their way 

throughlockdown by following the Recipe a day 

challenge.  I am really impressed by your work 

and present here some more of your work 

including some rainbow tributes to thank our 

fantastic NHS for their wonderful dedication in 

looking after us, our relatives and friends.  There 

will be a display in the food room of ALL your 

work which we will keep up for the school year so 

that everyone will eventually be able to come and 

see it.  

 

 

 
RAINBOW CAKE  by Moses Barker 

 
SAFFRON OGBEIDE-IHAMA RAINBOW CAKE 

 
ANDREIA RIBERO PIRES 

 

RYAN LALAJ – RAINBOW CAKE 
 

RYAN LALAJ  

 
INDIA DAVEY  

GEMMA BURFORD 
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GetIT Competition in partnership with Amazon Web services for 

girls in Year 8  

 

 

 

  

 

YEAR 8 GIRLS (& BOYS)? 

 

A fully funded programme, the GetIT Competition, which Future 
Foundations are running in partnership with Amazon Web Services 
(AWS) for the 2020/2021 academic year. 
 
The programme is aimed at Year 8s and the challenge is for students to 
design an app for good. They build practical digital skills, learn more 
about technology, feel empowered to break down gender stereotypes and 
gain confidence and presentation skills all while being exposed to the 
world of tech!  
 
Places are filling fast so apply to the programme by clicking here. 
Please click here to download a letter from AWS and click here for an 
infographic timeline of the programme. If you have any questions please 
do get in touch. 
 
 Amazon Web Services (AWS), the cloud computing part of Amazon. AWS 
are passionate about introducing more young people, especially girls to 
the possibility of a career in technology and improving communication 
and education around diversity within the technology industry.  
 
We are incredibly excited to announce the third year of AWS GetIT, a fully 
funded programme for schools in the UK for 2020/21.  
 
We would like to invite your school to take part in this programme and 
give your Year 8 students the unique opportunity to connect with 
inspiring female leaders in the IT industry, explore a career in technology 
and gain valuable employability skills.  
 
What is AWS GetIT?  
 
AWS GetIT is an initiative designed to encourage more girls to consider a 
career in tech, challenging long-standing gender stereotypes within 
industry.  
 
AWS GetIT invites teams from different schools to enter an app-building 
competition to solve real issues faced by their school or community. 
Along the way, participants are supported by a dedicated AWS female 
ambassador and learn practical digital and IT skills. They experience 
working as a team, gain self-confidence by presenting ideas to wider 
audiences and all while being exposed to IT as a potential career.  

Since AWS GetIT’s launch in 2018, the program has captured young people’s 
imaginations and grown rapidly. By the end of 2020, we will have worked with 
over 22,000 students and 136 schools. The diversity of our competition 
submissions reflects the varied issues and pressures facing young people 
today. App concepts range from managing stress and mental health, 
encouraging consumption of recyclable products and planning revision and 
schoolwork.  

Timeline Overview:  
• • September - October 2020: AWS Female Ambassador delivers an 
inspiring assembly at your school on an agreed date.  

• • September - October 2020: Participating students and teachers 
download the ‘Challenge and Teacher pack’ to start independently designing 
their app.  

• • October - November 2020: Participating student teams are invited 
to a GetIT one day bootcamp at the AWS offices in London.  

• • January - February 2021: Teams receive an in-school visit from 
their AWS ambassador to support students with their projects and give 
feedback.  

• • March-April 2021: Teams submit their ideas and selected teams 
are invited to present their apps at the AWS Summit in London.  

• To take part, we ask each school to appoint a lead member of staff 
as a point of contact to ensure smooth coordination of activities, as well as a 
backup contact. There is no cost to schools participating, except arranging 
travel to events at AWS. If this is a major barrier to participation, we have a 
bursary your school can apply for to support travel expenses which we will 
share with you closer to the time.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Who is eligible?  

While this programme is aimed at girls, we welcome boys as well as we are 
keen for everyone to be aware of the opportunities in the technology industry, 
and to challenge the gender stereotypes. Just 25% of IT jobs are held by 
women today and AWS GetIT aims to readdress the balance and drive 
diversity and inclusion into IT. For this reason, we ask that all teams must have 
a gender balance of at least 50 % girls to qualify.  

We are factoring in social distancing and making plan, but assemblies won’t 
start until October as we want to scope the situation and allow schools to get 
back to the ‘new normal’ - online assemblies will be an option. 

To take part, we ask each school to appoint a lead member of staff as a point 
of contact to ensure smooth coordination of activities, as well as a backup 
contact. There is no cost to schools participating, except arranging travel to 
events at AWS. If this is a major barrier to participation, we have a bursary your 
school can apply for to support travel expenses which we will share with you 
closer to the time.  

 

 

 

 

http://click.my-crm.io/ls/click?upn=lXsmgc99xJf28JfB3Z50JgirVxQRFQO4wCDw9jWv84J-2Bqd61FfUZXrPN2dxxOjcdXdPbRSycHjJGbiRnDdSbXpq2IbW-2BQ-2FChD3Ydl8unLdsjQKmCYhbJBXwjEtcg0CSo6r6wIjwgZi5KlJM6eZvBrA-3D-3DUY3o_-2Bss2Tfe3ZkmwbLEB8uMbHImzSBt2aCNw8naOgISB1IRvKuP115Sc0V7bZ5kX3b0jCDNl06tSXRwUVqHawIscrrQ1DD7XJkK0e3ha9-2F7db31TPbve69W-2BuRoxZop1bYaMSpVzq2JO1Uy2Qh1p0H9kOtF4P478Upi-2FgWDEkqBOF1SDv2RnNHSj2zET6ICO4cVb-2BpzNENm7zQlcD75ZdPvLLfwUgYlJwLDW3hYtfu7HCTQf43XsMmUg1te4HTHdE-2BxdAXs8mhVaRn6s-2FTySmMuLET0F-2FoOBSUp8wg1TFKDwG9yUjdiw3abdYyR-2BXwB408hP
http://click.my-crm.io/ls/click?upn=lXsmgc99xJf28JfB3Z50JgirVxQRFQO4wCDw9jWv84KeTVS-2BHIJRDg6McjCMCnDWOIMo0OZxI82WfGZm3BNERW7z2KIU4YhZ3rXtLy67L64qtMaVLRSImYOVDoTDro4b2hICXecmksNlVK-2FWE61wGNWduLX5xUca6-2F8HTbrsJ7M-3DJG62_-2Bss2Tfe3ZkmwbLEB8uMbHImzSBt2aCNw8naOgISB1IRvKuP115Sc0V7bZ5kX3b0jCDNl06tSXRwUVqHawIscrrQ1DD7XJkK0e3ha9-2F7db31TPbve69W-2BuRoxZop1bYaMSpVzq2JO1Uy2Qh1p0H9kOtF4P478Upi-2FgWDEkqBOF1S1xf25Y8WfDHLb9cYs40b5HR1H-2F33gnavrYkZMQbUT55ABkqTkxEFANomM3yB5p7oYcGvGbm5l7KvtHHn2LLf5ki4Lwx8LcLHxFHuEadDDRTWoBpGzuzGoai6N6CV890G9fLHQxWZHWpW-2FssTVVWzh
http://click.my-crm.io/ls/click?upn=lXsmgc99xJf28JfB3Z50JgirVxQRFQO4wCDw9jWv84KeTVS-2BHIJRDg6McjCMCnDWOIMo0OZxI82WfGZm3BNERZoaRTFInjdMioO4Nv7ob3-2BiF-2FPl506Rqw-2Btj-2BoLeVFmNsOb_-2Bss2Tfe3ZkmwbLEB8uMbHImzSBt2aCNw8naOgISB1IRvKuP115Sc0V7bZ5kX3b0jCDNl06tSXRwUVqHawIscrrQ1DD7XJkK0e3ha9-2F7db31TPbve69W-2BuRoxZop1bYaMSpVzq2JO1Uy2Qh1p0H9kOtF4P478Upi-2FgWDEkqBOF1RXHuicp4z3-2BiJHnBiHrZwx78j7LW1AsD-2FkXW9ySeWaLwvk49H8d1jIJ-2B3-2BVKV7A0IS4bzK8D4EPmRheoQbWwGx17iZKRpEYwW-2FKMc7TqTZv02NsGKjM9KTlysAQ-2BBl3CLaHHPwOr2-2FkQmdn0-2BoZp5L
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 Make an impact…. 

arten up your kitchen 

 

  

Data Science?  

TEEN 

DEEPMIND 
 
 

 

 

All pupils  

11 – 19 years 

 

 

Team up  

with other like 

minded young 

people 
 

 

showcase  

your innovations 

 

 

Join  

AI Accelerator  

Virtually  

this  

summer 

and  

have  

a  

fun 

Time. 
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Eltham Lions Junior Football 
Club 
Family Club, Family Values 
We are doing trials for U7 U8 
and U9s on Sunday August 
2nd U7s  10am U8s. 11.15am 
U9s. 12.30 STC Sports Club 
Ivor Grove 
SE9 2AJ 
If you would like to register 
your child we need Parents 
name and contact details 
Child’s name, DoB, School 
and any medical conditions 
Contact Darran 
07956 378971 

 
PRIMARY CHILDREN 
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r kitchen 
 

 

  

 
MUSEUMS 

 

Explore, 
Discover 

 

Museums 
are 
reopening  
so take 
some time 
this 
holiday to 
explore 
these 
interesting 
places 
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Connect with nature and learn about the park environment and wildlife with the Royal Parks.  From identifying vertebrates from 

invertebrates and the body parts of a beetle to making a bug hotel  or balcony allotment watering can, explore a range of fun and 

creative online activates for all ages.  

 

 

The 2020 Proms will still be going ahead this year, with Last Night of the 
Proms broadcast live from the Royal Albert Hall, but expect it to look very 
different from the concerts we’ve known before. The organisers of 
the longest-running classical music concert series in the world, which 
turns 125 this year, have revealed plans for a new, digitised version of 
the Proms involving eight weeks of broadcasts across television, radio 
and online from July 17 to September 12.  The 2020 Proms will celebrate 
the past, reflect on the present and build for the future. For more 
information and to view the Proms schedule visit: 

 

 

 

 

 

FAMILY 

MISSION 
From Mystery messages and parachute 

jumps to a paper plane challenge. Take 

on a Family Mission to build your skills 

and have fun together. Every Friday at 

11am, the IWM will share an exciting new 

mission briefing, then follow the mission 

on Twitter and Facebook to find out 

what’s happening and to share your 

results 

 

 

Calling book lovers of all ages. Explore centuries of stories, poems and illustrations with Discovering 

Children’s Books from the British Library. Learn how to develop a character, draw a Gruffalo or create 

a talking animal. Go deeper and explore poetry for children and learn about home, family and 

belongings in children’s books or watch an inspiring interview with Jacqueline Wilson, creator of the 

Tracy Beaker books series. 

 

 

 

Creative 

Activities 
.Get creative with a range of activities for 

children of all ages from the British 

Library.  Create your own comic book 

character, star in your own fairy tale or 

write your own nonsense dictionary and 

much much more! 

 

          https://www.royalalberthall.com/tickets/proms/bbc-proms-2020/ 

 

SUMMER HOLIDAY CHILDCARE / CLUBS  

on offer across Lewisham 

 

 

 

    

Sign up to receive a free 

downloadable Upcycled 

Gardening Pack full of activates 

and guides to bring the nature, 

heritage and beauty of the Royal 

Parks to your home.  Make self-

watering pots, beautiful hanging 

baskets, plastic – free flower 

containers, jupcycled watering 

cans or turn your balcony wall 

 into a meadow garden. 

 

 

L
E

A
R

N
 

 Visit: https://www.royalparks.org.uk/learn/learn-online  

 

                               
Visit: 

https://www.royalparks.o

rg.uk/learn/learn-online 

 

 
 

  

                      Visit: https://www.bl.uk/childrens-books 

CONNECT WITH NATURE 

 

 

Visit: https://www.bl.uk/childrens-

books/themes/all-activities 

 

https://lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/children-and-families/childcare/summer-holiday-childcare  

https://www.royalalberthall.com/tickets/proms/bbc-proms-2020/
https://www.royalparks.org.uk/learn/learn-online
https://www.royalparks.org.uk/learn/learn-online
https://www.royalparks.org.uk/learn/learn-online
https://www.bl.uk/childrens-books
https://www.bl.uk/childrens-books/themes/all-activities
https://www.bl.uk/childrens-books/themes/all-activities
https://lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/children-and-families/childcare/summer-holiday-childcare
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GONE 
By Michael Grant 

 

In the blink of an eye, everyone disappears. Gone. Except for the 

young. 

There are teens, but not one single adult. Just as suddenly, there are 

no phones, no internet, and no television. No way to get help. And no 

way to figure out what's happened. 

Hunger threatens. Bullies rule. A sinister creature lurks. Animals are 

mutating. And the teens themselves are changing, developing new 

talents—unimaginable, dangerous, deadly powers—that grow stronger 

by the day. It's a frightening new world. Sides are being chosen, a fight 

is shaping up. Townies against rich kids. Bullies against the weak. 

Powerful against powerless. And time is running out: On your 15th 

birthday, you disappear just like everyone else... 

The Gone series is a Lord of the Flies for the 21st century. In turns 

breath-taking, harrowing, and utterly terrifying. Its complex characters 

and moral dilemmas will delight fans of The Hunger Games, Divergent 

and The Maze Runner. This is dystopian fiction at its best. 

KS 3 and older. 

 

BOOK CLUB by Jon Clairmonte  

 

 

 

 

If you liked Gone you may also enjoy  

 

 

 

 

 

THE  5 WAVE 

By Rick Yancy 
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  Keyworker children @ Trinity 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS OF TRINITY  

Message from PAFT to  all Year 6’s and a sad 

farewell to Miss ‘K’ 
*Good luck year six* 

We are SO excited to see our first Year 6 complete the primary phase. We are looking forward to welcoming them back 

and meeting all our new Year 7s in September. If your child is moving into Year 7 we would love your involvement in 

PAFT to make sure we hear about our secondary pupils and their needs.  

*Farewell Miss K* 

It is with a heavy heart that we say goodbye and good luck to our beloved Miss K as she moves to Hong Kong. Thank 

you to everyone who sent video messages and donations towards Miss K’s gift. We were able to buy vouchers for a 

delicious meal in her new home.  

*Summer reading - thank you* 

A massive thank you to everyone who donated books for the primary Summer reading packs. Every single book on our 

list was donated and we will be sending over 70 books home to help children with Summer reading! 

 

 

Collaborative Mural 
 

Trinity secondary school art department worked with the Key worker students to create a collaborative mural. The art department recycled and 

washed pebbles from one of our fantastic facilities workers, so we really did create an eco friendly piece of work. Students form the key worker 

provision decorated the pebbles to look like flowers, many students working together. We were able to do this as the students working together 

are part of the same ‘bubble’. We all enjoyed doing something a little bit different and creative, it was a real joy to see trinity students working 

together as a family. Although it has been a difficult time, it’s moments like these where we see how much closer we have all come together as a 

community.  

 

Trinity has throughout Covid19 made provision for our keyworker children whose parents continued to work providing essentials services to us 

all.   They have been involved in many creative projects, working together in their ‘bubbles’ and having fun in these troubled times.   They are all 

looking forward to getting back into lessons in September. 
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Trinity  Term Dates 2020 - 2021 

 

 

 


